
WILLOW WOOD PRIMARY SCHOOL 

School Council Meeting – Community Room, Sunshine Building 

7 November 2014 @ 1.05pm 

1. Present 

Ms Tomlinson  Headteacher 

Mrs Yates  TA 

Mrs Welch  Clerk 

Rose Stanton  Year 1 

Hope Wraxall  Year 1 

Shauna Owen  Year 2 

Lexi Templeman Year 3 

Mia Orme  Year 3 

Millie Taylor  Year 4 

Ethan Marlor  Year 4 

Anthony Miller  Year 5 

Lauri Newton  Year 5 

Sophie Doyle  Year 6 

Laila Fulton  Year 6 

Daniel Wright  Year 6 

 

Apologies  

Lauren Simpson was unable to attend as on Woodland session. 

 

Minutes from the previous meeting 

The group went through the items discussed at the previous meeting and 

agreed they were a correct record of the meeting. 

 

2. Children in Need 

The group discussed Children in Need event which was Friday 14th 

November.  

They were asked to come up with ideas for the event and then vote for 

their favourite.   

Nominations were received for the following themes: 

 Pyjama day 

 Aspirational dressing up day – how you intend to be in the future 

 Pudsey Bear fun day – dressing up, games, disco, cake sales etc. 

 

The group had a vote and the winner was Pudsey Fun Day!  A text would 

go out to parents to let them know.  

 



3. Attendance Rewards 

Ms Tomlinson provided the group with results of attendance and asked 

members to look at how their year had performed. 

The group discussed ideas on how good attendance could be rewarded: 

 Random rewards  - prizes in a hat to be drawn out 

 Certificates 

 £10 prizes to be saved for an end of year class treat or visit 

The group decided that 100% attendance was not always possible and so 

it was decided that the £10 prize would be given to classes with 98% or 

above.  Mrs Yates would devise a monitoring display board to show how 

each class was performing. Members of School Council would encourage 

their class members to improve their attendance for the benefit of the 

whole class. 

4. Open Morning 

The school would be holding an open morning on Thursday 20th 

November.  Parents, grandparents, aunties and uncles could all come 

along and see everyone in the school hard at work.  Year 5 and Year 6 

could help the Head and Governors to escort visitors around the school. 

 

5. Roles & Responsibilities 

The group discussed the roles and the qualities that were needed to do 

the job well, then members were voted into roles: 

 

Chair Person Lauri  

Vice Chair Person Millie  

Treasurers Lexi, Laila and Anthony 

Secretary Lauren 

Time Keeper Daniel 

Organisation Officers Mia, Shauna and Hope 

Communication Officers Ethan, Sophie and Rose 

 

Lauren was elected as Secretary in her absence. 

 

6. Spelling Bee 

Ms Tomlinson would ask at the Winsford Education Partnership (WEP) 

whether a spelling bee could be arranged between local schools. If this 

was not possible then members of the School Council could organise their 

own competition to find our own best spellers. 

 

7. Curriculum Consultation 

Members of the group were informed that a curriculum consultation was 

going to take place with the pupils at Willow Wood. To be included on the 

next agenda. 

 

8. Date of next meeting - Friday 21st November 2014 


